
The Town Board of the Town of Dansville, Steuben County, met on July 14, 2016, at 7:00 PM, for 
the regular monthly meeting. 
 
 
 
Roll Call Hartwell     Present 
  Jackson             Present 
                          Stauring            Present 
  Mahany Present 
  Willis                Absent 
 
Also present: Ray Acomb (Hway Supt.). 
 
 From the public: Chad Graves 
 
 The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was observed. 
 
Acting Chmn Mahany asked if there was anything from the public. Chad Graves was there 
concerning a piece of property that he thinks the town owns on Cty Rd 52. It is a small piece 16x82 
that borders his property. He thinks it was abandoned by the town sometime in the 60’s. He gave 
the board members a diagram of the property in question. He advised that Bryan Shu is his 
attorney. The board asked Attorney Vogel if he would talk to Attorney Shu for more information 
and advise the board at the next meeting. This was agreeable with Mr. Graves. 
No one else was present for the public. 
 
Dog Control Officer Lackey wasn’t present but left his report.  Nancy advised that the problem that 
was discussed at the last meeting had been resolved. The party came in and licensed the dogs. 
Councilman Hartwell made motion to accept the report. Councilman Jackson seconded the motion 
Roll call all ayes motion carried.  
 
Attorney:  Attorney Vogel advised that he is working on 2 laws for the planning board. One being 
the sub division law and the other lowering the acre requirement to 2 acres from 3.  
 
Highway Superintendent Acomb advised that the first round of grading has been finished on the 
dirt roads. They have been working on shimming road edges and cleaning ditches. The shared 
service loader is due to be renewed this fall. He advised that the Town of Fremont won’t be 
renewing. Also it is possible that there will be no crushing next year. The crusher is broke down 
and it is getting hard to find parts for it.   When our loader comes up for renewal it will be roughly 
$ 20,000. Councilman Hartwell made motion to accept Ray’s report. Councilman Jackson 
seconded the motion to accept the report. Roll call all Ayes. Motion carried.   
 
The Supervisor’s report was looked at. Councilman Hartwell made motion to accept the report.  
Councilwoman Stauring seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
 
The CEO report was read .There were no questions. Councilman Jackson made motion to accept 
the report. Councilman Hartwell seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
 
 
The Board audited General Fund Abstract #7 (131-160) for $46,375.02.Highway Fund Abstract #7 
(83-92) $ 12,343.83 and T/A abstract # 7 (33) for a total of $110. 
 
There being no further business before the board at this time Councilman Mahany made motion to 
adjourn, Councilman Jackson seconded it roll call all ayes motion carried Meeting adjourned at 
7:25pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy l. Moir, Clerk 
 
 
 
 


